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To:  Board of Directors 
 
From:  Kathleen Smidt, Accountant  
  Paula Dixon, Director of Administration 
 
Thru:   Allan Pollock, General Manager 
 
Date:  February 22, 2018 
 
Subject: FY2018 Quarter Two Financial Report - Unaudited 

 
 
ISSUE 
Shall the Board accept the FY2018 Quarter 2 Financial Report-Unaudited? 
 
BACKGROUND AND FINDINGS 
The finance report provides information about how the budget was implemented for 
FY2018 and includes statements for the General Fund, Transportation Programs Fund, 
and the Capital Project Fund. The statements compare the budget amounts to actual 
amounts by the legal appropriations category.  Remaining transactions and adjustments, 
not in this unaudited report, include depreciation of assets, quarter-end accruals for 
vacation and sick leave, quarter-end revenue accruals, and various expense adjustments. 
 

In reviewing General Fund revenues, the District received 97% of the projected current 
year Property Tax collections for the first half of the year.  This is expected as most of 
the property taxes are collected in November.   The District also received 54% of the 
projected Oregon State In-Lieu (prior years’ taxes) in the last two quarters. Year-to-
date Passenger Fares are at 42% of the annual budget. Interest on investments is 85% 
of the budget, as our LGIP balance is higher than prior years, and interest rates on this 
fund have increased.  
  
The General Fund Division expenses are under budget at the total reporting level. The 
General Manager/Board of Directors Division expenses are at 51% ($316,527) of the 
annual appropriation. The Administration Division spent 48% ($862,418) of its 
appropriation. The Transportation Development Division spent 51% ($1,039,477) of its 
budget. The Operations Division spent 50% ($8,860,732) of its budget. 
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Additionally, the Unallocated General Administration expenses are at 26% ($282,146) 
of its budgeted amount.  This 14% decrease from total budget is a result of the 
October 2017 dividend “received” from SAIF. Without this dividend, the Unallocated 
General Administration expense would have been $429,878 and 40% of the 2017-18 
budget.  
 

Looking closer at the department level of expenses, some department budgets have 
exceeded their budgets. For example, the Human Resources Safety Department 
exceeded its budget by 19% (approximately $59,000) of its annual appropriation due 
to the higher than anticipated damage payouts. The self-payment of these damage 
payouts contributes to the lower insurance rates the agency obtained this year.  
 

Overall, the Capital Project Fund spent only 4% of the approved budget.  Some of the 
capital projects from FY2017 are multi-year budgets and are to be carried forward to 
remaining quarters/years. Below is an example of the multi-quarter/year project list: 
 

Multi-year project list 
1. Tyler Software 
2. Stops & Shelters 
3. Bus Procurement (20 plus 8) 
4. ITS Strategic Plan 
5. SSTC (South Salem Transit Center) 

 

The Transportation Programs Fund total is below budget at 48%.  Mobility Management/ 
Travel Trainer expenses are over budget by 34%. Nearly 25% of this is due to 
unbudgeted costs for the Travel Trainer program which is being paid for by Mobility 
Management.  Additionally, Special Transportation Coordination is over by 4% due to 
the 2016-2018 Biennium payment of $22,884 or 8% of annual budget. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
None 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Receive and File 
 
PROPOSED MOTION 
None 
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